AMERICAN SOCIETY OF ADLERIAN PSYCHOLOGY

NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER, 1973

THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

Our own American Society of Adlerian Psychology, however impressed we may be our-
selves by its growing pains, does manage to provide a generous share of leadership
and encouragement to the International Individual Psychology movement.

Mrs. Dreikurs has written a report on the successful summer school, held in Portugal
in July, to which one of our Past Presidents, Bill Pew, contributed a great deal in
terms of planning and direction.

As one of the ASAP delegates to the Twelfth Triennial Congress of the International
Association of Individual Psychology, I am pleased to report that three of the five
elected officers of that body, now reelected for a second three-year term, are mem-
bers of ASAP: B. H. Shulman, another of our Past Presidents, is again President of
IAIP; our newly retired Treasurer, Marven Nelson, continues as Secretary-General;
and Maurice Bullard, a former member of our Board of Directors, continues as Treas-
urer.

IAIP, as you know, has no individual members, but only member-societies. It serves
as an international forum for local and national Adlerian associations of Adlerians
everywhere in the world. .

One of the many pleasures which I enjoyed at the IAIP Congress was to meet Paul Rom,
who, perhaps more than any other one person, helps to keep the many Adlerian socie-
ties and individuals around the world aware of each other and in continuing contact
with each other. He edits a charming, witty, informative international newsletter,
which is sent out from London at a truly nominal cost. Elsewhere in this issue of
our Newsletter, you will find information on how to subscribe. I heartily recommend
that you do so.

The IAIP meeting was held in Milan, with the Italian Society serving as our most warm
and friendly hosts. A new journal, Rivista di Psicologia Individuale, has had its

(cont. on p. 5)



MINUTES OF ASAP ANNUAL MEETING, TORONTO, CANADA, MAY, 1973

The official minutes of the ASAP Membership Meeting on May 27, 1973, and the meetings
of the ASAP Board of Directors on May 25, 26, and the Delegate Assembly on May 27,
fill 12 pages. What the Wewsletter presents here is a brief summary of some of the
major decisions made at these meetings. The official minutes of the Board and Dele-
gate Assembly meetings will be sent to the Acting Delegate Assembly members. Any in-
terested member may obtain the official minutes of the Membership Meeting or those of
any Board meeting by writing to the the ASAP Executive Secretary, 110 S. Dearborn,
Suite 1400, Chicago, I11. 60603.

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS, MAY 25-26

1. The Board accepted the Special Constitution Committee report (By-laws) with the fol-
lowing additions:

a. to Article II, para. 1, purposes of the organization, add: "to encourage research
and to stimulate the further scientific development of Individual Psychology."

b. to Article III, para. 3, add: "It is the obligation of an endorsing member to ac-
quaint prospective members with the Purpose of the Society as it is set forth in
Article II, and to assure himself that prospective members support this Purpose
and are willing to work towards its accomplishment."

c. to Article IV, para. 2, add: "No Delegate shall serve for more than two consecu-
tive full terms. After a second term, a Delegate shall not be eligible for re-
election until two years have passed."

d. in Article VIII - SECTIONS, state: "“Sections of the Society may be established.
The determination of the nature and number of such sections, procedures for their
establishment, membership qualifications and structure shall be reviewed and de-
cided upon by the Delegate Assembly, pursuant to the request of ten or more members."

2. The Board will hold its Semi-Annual Meeting in Washington, D. C., beginning on Friday,
Nov. 2, 1973, at 2:00 p.m. On Saturday, Nov. 3, the Individual Psychology Associa-
tion of Greater Washington will sponsor a symposium. ASAP Workshops will be conducted
on Sunday, Nov. 4.

3. The Annual Meeting of ASAP will be held in Chicago over the Memorial Day weekend, 1974.
4. A new directory of ASAP Members will be compiled by the Central Office.

MEMBERSHIP MEETING, MAY 27, 1973

1. The President expressed the Society's gratitude to the Special Constitution Committee
(Pew, Chairman, Christensen and Gold) which prepared the new By-laws.

2. The Membership Committee reported the acceptance of 26 new Active Members and 22 Asso-
ciate Members.

3. The President announced that the Journal of Individual Psychology will be continued
under an Editorial Board, and that the Ansbachers will serve as Senior Editors and
Consultants, and will supervise the orderly transition of the Journal to other edi-
torial hands.
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. The ASAP Newsletter will be edited and published through the ASAP Central Office

in Chicago.

. The President announced the new members of the Board: Emmanuel B. Green of Chestnut

Hi11, Massachusetts; Gerald Mozdzierz, Le Grange Park, I1linois; and Dorothy Peven,
Chicago, I11inois. Two members were reelected--Frank Walton of Columbia, South Caro-

- lina, and Don Welti of Cincinnati, Ohio. Board members who are completing their tour

of duty and ineligible for reelection are Bina Rosenberg, William Pew, Marven Nelson,
and Rowena Ansbacher. He announced the election of the officers for the following
year: Robert Powers, President; Mae Belle Doty, Secretary; Leo Gold, First Vice-
President; Bronia Grunwald, Second Vice-President, and Frank Walton, Treasurer. The
officers constitute the Executive Committee.

. The proposed new By-laws for ASAP, as amended by the Board of Directors (see above),

were voted upon and accepted by the membership, with the followin- additions or
changes:

a. that three words "either independently or" be inserted in Article VIII, after
Delegate Assembly and before pursuant to (see Item d above).

b. that Article IX read "The Delegate Assembly shall initiate and act upon proposed
amendments. .. .Amendments may be proposed to the Delegate Assembly by petition of
25 members of the Society."

c. that the sentence in Article IX which reads that an unreturned ballot shall be
interpreted as a "yes" vote be deleted and that instead there shall be a two-thirds
vote of the voting members required for ratification.

. It was moved, voted, and carried that if the host affiliate does not sponsor a full

day in conjunction with the ASAP convention for their profit, the host organization
shall retain 25% of the net profit of a convention, but that any losses shall be
borne by ASAP.

MEETING OF THE DELEGATE ASSEMBLY, MAY 27, 1973

. The Delegate Assembly voted that:

a. expenses of the Executive Committee will be borne by the Societywhen it is called
into extraordinary session, and that at the Amnual Meeting and Semi-Annual Meeting
of the Delegate Assembly a formula shall be devised by the Executive Committee by
which to reimburse the Delegates for a portion of their travel expense, in order
to equalize the cost of travel for those who come from a greater distance.

b. Standing committees shall be Editorial, Liaison, Affiliations, Workshops, and
Constitution. :

c. Dues shall be established at $25 for the first year, to be reevaluated at the
end of the year by the Executive Committee and the Delegate Assembly.

d. The Workshop Committee shall be instructed to plan and to conduct educational
workshops, one at the Semi-Annual Meeting in Washington, D.C., and one at the
Annual Meeting to be held in Chicago next Spring, that a budget be determined, a
faculty be recruited, that the workshops be announced and that the courses be
taught irrespective of the number who sign up.

e. If there is a profit on registrations at Annual and Semi-Annual Meetings, 25%
of the profit will be returned to the host organization.

The President appointed the Executive Committee to function as an Election Committee
for at least the next six months.
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d. The Workshop Committee shall be instructed to plan and to conduct educational
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ICASSI 1973--THE RUDOLF DREIKURS SUMMER SEMINAR

A report from Portugal, by Sadie E. Dreikurs

In 1962 Rudolf Dreikurs organized and held an International Summer School in Denmark.
The ICASSI (International Committee for Adlerian Summer Sessions, Inc.), consisting

of people from various countries, with Rudolf Dreikurs as Director, was formed to plan
and organize summer schools to meet every two years. Since then, such International
Schools have taken place in Crete, Germany, Israel, and this year in Portugal. With

the death of Rudolf Dreikurs, many people were wondering if the Committee would continue
to function, and it is with great satisfaction that we are able to give the following
report. '

ICASST of 1973 met for two weeks, July 17 to 30 in Espinho, Portugal, closing with
three days in Lisbon. The staff consisted of 17 people representing Canada, Denmark,
Germany, Greece, Israel, Switzerland, and the U.S.A. Including the staff, there were
approximately 150 participants, who came from ten different countries.

The day began with a presentation of excellent papers geared to Rudolf Dreikurs'
contributions to "Interview Techniques: Establishing Therapeutic Relationships and
Training for these Skills," “Group Therapy and Multiple Therapy," “Life Style," "Diag-
nosis: Guessing, Hidden Reason, Two Points of a Line," “Changing Role of Women and
other Ex-Slaves," "Group Process Techniques," "A New Direction in Human Functioning,"
"Community Mental Health, Social Psychiatry and Lay Movement," "The Four Goals of Mis-
taken Behavior of Young Children," "Psychology in the Classroom," and “A Biographical
Sketch of Rudolf Dreikurs." These papers will be included in a forthcoming Festschrift.

Later in the morning, the participants met with special interest groups in their chosen
areas, which included: Classroom Techniques, Family Counseling, Marriage Counseling,
Life-Style, Dreams and Early Recollections, Psychodrama, Therapy Groups, Parent Educa-
tion, Sex and other Life Tasks, Crime and Delinquency, and one session on Art Therapy.
During the afternoon the groups attended sessions on Problem-Solving. In the evening
there were some demonstrations, and, upon the request of many, a drop-in session was
added after dinner for the purpose of exchanging ideas and experiences.

Thanks to the good services of Ruth Miller and Elayne Marcus, ICASSI members lived and
worked in two modern and luxurious hotels, located on the ocean front in Espinho and in
a favorable area in Lisbon, which afforded the added advantages of combining work with
relaxation and sight-seeing, as well as sun-bathing and swimming for those who were
brave enough to endure the cold water. Living, eating, and working together was con-
ducive to getting to know each other. The spirit was high, promising and encouraging.
What started as a memorial developed into a celebration.

Since a great number of people expressed the desire to have such summer sessions on a
more frequent basis, the Committee voted to have the Rudolf Dreikurs Summer Seminar of
ICASSI meet every year starting in 1974. ICASSI 1974 will be in Holland, probably
July 28 to August 11, in Greece in 1975, and in Austria in 1976. We hope to be able
to give University credit to ICASSI participants in the future.

With each seminar we are gaining in experience; as in previous summer schools, we are
constantly learning and growing. Rudolf Dreikurs said on many occasions, "There can be
no progress without death." This seminar was a living example of this statement.

[Address any inquiries to Mrs. Edna Nash, ICASSI Secretary, 302-2020 Belleview Avenue,
West Vancouver, B. C., Canada.)



THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE (cont. from p. 1)

first issue published there, and any of our members to whom Italiam is a secend
language should certainly subscribe. Write to Dotti Pier Luigi Pagani, Segretaria;
Societh Italiana di Psicologia Individuale; Via Giasone del Maino 19/A; 20146, Milan,
Italy. - ] el )

Finally, it is a great personal pleasure to be able to give a first-hand report on
the vitality and enthusiasm of the members of the Greek Society of Adlerian Studies.
Neither my wife nor I had ever traveled outside of North America before this summer.
Since both of Vaso's parents were born in Greece, we had long looked forward to
visiting there and to meeting all of our Greek relatives. With the IAIP Congress

in Milan as an added incentive, this was clearly the year to do it.

When the Greek Society learned of our plans; I was invited to give two public
lectures in Athens, and, in addition, to conduct a two-day seminar for the fac-
ulty of a rather large school in one of the nearby suburbs. A1l these meetings
were very well attended, and we were most warmly and cordially received.

Frosso Keni, the President of their Society, had first met Dr. Dreikurs when she

was a graduate student at Northwestern University in Evanston. She and I enjoyed
this very good opportunity to review the continuing relationship between the Ad-

lerian movements in Greece and the U.S.A. A training institute is wanted there,

and it may be possible to begin one as an "extension" of the Alfred Adler Insti-

tute of Chicago, which has been working out procedures for such arrangements with
other groups. In any case, our experiences in Greece reinforced our sense of the
extent to which others look to us in ASAP for encouragement and stimulation, and

I thought you would be pleased to know about it.

Cordially,

. o e

Robert L. Powers
President

THE PSYCHOLOGY OF POWER: AN ADLERIAN PERSPECTIVE--A ONE-DAY SYMPOSIUM

The Qe]egate Assgmb]y of ASAP will hold its Semi-Annual Meeting at the Shoreham
Americana Hotel in Washington, D. C., on Nov. 2-3, as is noted elsewhere in these

pages. .(The ASAP Board of Directors is functioning as the Delegate Assembly until
the regional delegates are elected.)

In copjupction with the ASAP Delegate Assembly Meeting, the Individual Psychology
Assgc1at10n of Greater Washington will present on Saturday, Nov. 3, a One-Day Sym-
posium whose theme is a timely one--"The Psychology of Power: An Adlerian Perspec-
tive." The speakers will be nationally and internationally known Adlerians Man-
ford §onstegard, Leo Gold, Bernice Grunwald, Kurt Adler, Robert Powers, and others.
(For information, write to the Individual Psychology Association of Greater Washing-
ton, Box 11, Garrett Park, Md., 20766.) ‘




ASAP_TRAINING WORKSHOPS

Sunday, November 4, 1973

Following the Semi-Annual Delegate Assembly Meeting and the Symposium, ASAP is

offering training workshops for the therapist, educator, youth worker, and all inter-
ested community workers. These workshops will take place at the Shoreham Americana

on Sunday, Nov. 4, from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. The fee to attend any one of the work-
shops is $25 per person (luncheon not included). Registration may be made in advance
by sending the check, workshop desired, and name and address to the Individual Psychol-
ogy Association of Greater Washington, Box 11, Garrett Park, Md., 20766. Make check
payble to: American Society of Adlerian Psychology.

The workshops and their instructors are:

A. LIFE STYLE WORKSHOP--Leo Gold, Ph.D., and Dorothy Peven, M.S.W.
B. INTENSIVE CLINICAL SUPERVISION--Robert L. Powers, B.D., M.A.
C. THEORETICAL FOUNDATIONS OF ADLERIAN PSYCHOLOGY--Robin Gushurst, Ph.D.
D. ENCOURAGEMENT LABORATORY--Walter E. O'Connell, Ph.D.
E. SEMINAR ON CHILDHOOD, PRE-ADOLESCENCE, AND ADOLESCENCE--William McKelvie, Ph.D.,
and Frank Walton, Ph.D.
NEWSNOTES :

Notes from the Editor:

Our thanks for your submission of news of your Adlerian activities. In each issue
of the Newsletter it is our intention to include at least a summary of all news sub-
mitted. Deadline for the October issue is September 26.

Berkeley, California--The Western Institute for Research and Training in Humanics
(226 Stanford Avenue, Berkeley, 94708) is planning its next Spring Seminar the week
before Easter, 1974, on the West Coast. WIRTH's Fall Quarter will begin Oct. 2, 1973.

Wilmington, Delaware--Bill McKelvie will give a course for the family Education Cen-
ter of Delaware (4900 Concord Pike, Wilmington, 19803) Oct. 6,20/Nov. 3, 10 on "Lead-
1ng Group Discussions with Young Adults."

Honolulu, Hawaii--Raymond Corsini and Genevieve Painter completed a very successful

workshop in Adlerian Group Therapy July 23 to August 3. Genevieve is making Honolulu
her permanent home.

Chicago, Illinois--The Rudolf Dreikurs Unit of FEA (c/o Hope Hornstein, 9042 Major,
Morton Grove, I11., 60053) hit upon the idea of sending Board members and well-informed
lay members out as paid speakers to such interested organizations as Parents Without
Partners, school PTA's, Adult Education Programs, and nursery schools. Some of these
groups haq heard about or visited Child Guidance Centers, some had heard of the study
groups which read Children: The Challenge, or had seen the book for sale in local
bookstores. Since speakers now charge a fee, reports Enid Brick, they serve the dual
purpose of raising money to help fill a hungry treasury, as well as helping to explain
to the community what Adlerian psychology and counseling are all about.




NEWSNOTES (cont.)

Don Dinkmeyer_was awarded the Diplomate in Counseling Psychology from the American
Board of Profess1onq1 Psychology at Montreal, Canada, on August 29. Although Don is
moving to Coral Springs, Florida (11061 N.W. 23 Court, Coral Springs, 33065), he will
bg in Chicago OCF. 12 presenting a paper to the I11inois Personnel and Guidance Asso-
ciation at the Pick-Congress Hotel; will teach a course on Advanced Group Counseling

252. 13-14 at AAI of Chicago; and on Oct. 26 will present a workshop at DePaul Univer-
ity.

“Principles and Techniques of Problem-Solving" by Rudolf Dreikurs, M.D., a 15-hour
lecpure series (tapes or cassettes) with Listening Guide prepared by Richard Kopp, is
available for the first time from the Alfred Adler Institute in Chicago. Write to
the Institute (address below) for details.

AAI of Chicago will offer the following Fall 1973 courses:

Beginning the week of Oct. 1 (11-week courses):

Theory and Practice of Psychotherapy and Counseling II (Mondays, 4:30 p.m., 222,
Mosak and Shulman)

Interviewing Techniques (Mondays, 6:30 p.m., 213, Shulman and Peven)

Family Counseling I (Tuesdays, 4:30 p.m., 241, Grunwald)

Introduction to Individual Psychology I (Wednesdays, 5:30 p.m., 101, Mosak and
Mozdzierz)

Theory)and Practice of Group Psychotherapy 11 (Wednesdays, 5:45 p.m., 232, Rosen-
berg

Family Dynamics (Fridays, 1:30 p.m., 107, Klapman)

Practicum in Group Psychotherapy (Mondays, 5:30 p.m., 405, Cross)

Continuing Case Seminar (Mondays, 6:30 p.m., 371, Powers)

Small Group Supervision--A Practicum (To be arranged, 402, Mosak)

The following courses will be offered on weekends:
Understanding Children's Misbehavior--Sept. 15 (Grunwald), Nov. 10, Jan. 12.

Living and Loving: The Psychology of Normal Development--Sept. 16 (Meredith),
Nov. 11, Jan. 13.

Advanced Group Counseling--Oct. 13-14 (Dinkmeyer)
Psychodrama--Oct. 20-21 (Starr)

(For catalog, AAI Newsletter, and details, write: Alfred Adler Institute, 110 S.
Dearborn, Suite 1400, Chicago, 60603, phone 312/346-3458.)

Fort Wayne, Indiana--Two Adlerian courses will be sponsored by the Ft. Wayne Family
Education Association this Fall: 101 (Introduction to IP) begins Sept. 24, 7:30 p.m.,
open to all; 103 (Psychology of Everyday Life) begins Sept. 25, 7:30 p.m. Classes run
for 11 weeks, are held at the Family and Children's Agency, 2424 Fairfield Avenue,
Homer Kiracofe, instructor (4210 Cadena Court, Ft. Wayne, 46805, phone 744-4326). Per-
sons matriculated at AAI of Chicago may receive credit for both courses.

The Ft. Wayne FEA (214 W. Fleming, Ft. Wayne, 46801) sponsors monthly "check-up ses-
sions" to give members of previous child guidance courses and study groups a chance to
get together to encourage each other and share ideas. They meet the second Tuesday of
each month, with the next one slated for Sept. 11 at the Georgetown Library.




NEWSNOTES (cont.)

Baltimore, Maryland--We share the pleasure of Anne Bergerson, Robert Lewis, Marsha
Kalisch, and Forene Goldner in announcing the formation of the Family Education Asso-
ciation of Greater Baltimore (4607 Hawksbury Road, Baltimore, 21208) , whose purpose

is to disseminate and utilize the ideas of Rudolf Dreikurs as put forth in children:
The Challenge. Emphasis this Fall will be on establishing study groups throughout the

metropolitan area, as well as opening a family education center where families will be
counseled each Saturday in the Adlerian mode.

Bowie, Maryland--Bowie State College is proud to add its name to the growing number of
institutions with an Adlerian-based instructional program. Bowie now offers eight
graduate-level psychology courses which are taught from the Adlerian viewpoint, reach-
ing about 400 students per term,

In addition, Bowie has instituted a series of workshops in conjunction with IPA of
Greater Washington. Spring workshops with Bob Powers, Bill and Mim Pew, Manford Son-
stegard, and Ray Lowe drew over 300 persons from all the helping professions. Bill
Pew will give eight presentations for a course at Bowie this Fall.

"~ Bowie-trained counselors are now functioning in virtually all of the school districts
in the region. In Prince George County, the Supervisor of Guidance is working closely
with the Bowie staff to establish a school-based practicum course.

The burgeoning growth of the Bowie program can be traced to Hal McAbee, formerly an
associate of Raymond Lowe in Oregon. McAbee, now the Director of the Division of Grad-
uate Studies, has taught Adlerian family counseling and minority group counseling at
Bowie. McAbee added Bill McKelvie, who trained under Manford Sonstegard, and three
part-time teachers, Andria Williams, Hank Raymond, and Fred Davis, to his staff to im-
plement his Adlerian training program.

Towson, Maryland--Bill McKelvie will present "The Adlerian Approach to Counseling: A
Day's In-Service Workshop for Baltimore County School Counselors, Nurses, and Pupil
Personnel Workers" on Sept. 5 at Essex Community College, Towson, Md.

Minneapolis, Minnesota--The Adlerian Family Education Association of Minneapolis

(109 E. Grant St., Minneapolis, 55403), convinced that parents are "the woria's most
unprepared professionals," offers training and other help for individual parents or
groups in setting up Family Education Centers, forming Parent Study Groups, and pro-
viding a public forum for discussion of current family problems. To meet these goals:
Mae Belle Doty conducted a workshop in the Fundamentals of Adlerian Psychology at Man-
kato State College in July; Larry Mitchell conducted a two-day workshop in late Aug-
ust demonstrating the group process, geared specifically for persons involved in AFEA
Centers and Parent Study Groups; and Rose Crannell is currently teaching a six-week

course in the Basic Principles of Adlerian Psychology, especially designed for persons
working in Family Education Centers.

St. Louis, Missouri--The Midwest Society of Individual Psychology (c/o Dale Steele,
10222 St. Dennis Lane, St. Ann, Mo., 63074) is co-sponsoring AAI course 101 (Intro- )
duction to IP) Sept. 8-9 and 29-30, to be taught by Harold Mosak and Bob Powers. Credit
is available from ATfred Adler Institute of Chicago for those who desire it.




NEWSNOTES (cont.)

West 0} e, New Jersey--Bill McKelvie will speak on "The Relevant Counselor and Crea-
tive Ap;?%aches to School Counseling™ on Sept. 29 ap the New Jersey Society of Adler-
jan Psychology (c/o Mrs. Lilly Ehrlich, 377 S. Harrison St., E. Orange, N.J., 07018).

Columbia, South Carolina--The summer Adlerian workshops sponsored by the University
of South Carolina Counseling Bureau and staffed by Bob Powers, Harold Mosak, and Frank
Walton attracted 170 participants from 11 states.

WaTton demonstrated Adlerian approaches to counseling youthful offenders August 18-
23 at the Richland House for Boys, Columbia, S.C. :

Frank Walton will conduct a workshop for the Family Services Agency in Columbia
Sept. 5-11, and will teach a course devoted to Adlerian Approaches to Child Guidance
in the Home and School for four weekends in Charleston beginning Sept. 14, 1973.
(Contact: Frank Walton, Counseling Bureau, U. of South Carolina, Columbia, 29208.)

Houston, Texas--The first project of a new group in the Houston area, Comprehensive
Services for Education (1203 Missouri, Houston, 77006, phone 713/522-5135), is to have
a practicum for counselors, educational diagnosticians, and other.schoolipgrsonnel

from 11 school districts in Harris County. The purpose is to train participants to
conduct study groups in Dreikurs' methods. Walter 0'Connell and the CSE staff are con-
ducting the training sessions, which run half-day a month during the school year, in
addition to two-day sessions in late August and early September.

On Oct. 5-6, CSE is sponsoring an institute oriented around Rudolf preikurs' work.
Raymond Lowe from Oregon will be the keynote speaker, and 0'Connell, Eill Helton,
W.D. Salisbury, Maurice Ouellet, Lowe, and Pat Kennedy will conduct wgrk§h0p§ on Satur- .
day, Oct. 6. Teachers and parents will be invited to take part in this !nst1tu§e.
Plans by CSE staff are particularly exciting, since they represent the first major
attempt in this part of Texas to encourage the use of Individual Psychology in the
schools.

Walter 0'Connell will be guest lecturer at the C. G. Jung Educational Center ip .
Houston on Nov. 14, 8:00 p.m. His topic: "The Sense of Humor and How to Develop it.

Bellingham, Washington--Raymond Lowe, Professor of Counseling at U. of Oregon, will
lecture and demonstrate family-teacher counseling in Bellingham on Sept. 14-15. The
event is sponsored by the Adlerian Society of Human Relations in ce]eEration of its
first anniversary and in conjunction with its first annual meeting. (Contact Ken or
Helen Stambaugh, 5009 Guide Meridian, Bellingham, WA9-8225 for further information.)

Parent Study Groups co-sponsored by ASHR and Whatcom Community College will resume
in early October.

Tacoma, Washington--Ken and Helen Stambaugh will conduct a "Children: The Challenge
Workshop" Sept. 25 for the Home and Family Life Department of Bates Vocational Tech-
nical Institute, Tacoma Public Schools. Members of the workshop will include presi-
dents and teachers of cooperative nursery schools and personnel in child care centers.

Recently the Stambaughs served as consultants to a Family Dynamics Workshop at
Western Washington State College, where they stressed Adlerian parent education and
concluded with a family counseling demonstration.




Recommended Reading 10

What's New in Parenting--produced bi-monthly by Update Publishing, Box 18, Colum-
bia, Mo. 65201. Available by subscription only; $8 per year. Ken Marlin, Pub-
lisher; Lisbeth Ruiz, Editor. '

- -

Thdividual Psychology News Letter, Paul Rom, Editor. Subscription for six issues
is $4 (if cheék is drawn on an American bank, make it $4.25). Write to The Bungalow;

6, Vale Rise; London N.W. 11, 85D, England.

Consulting: Facilitating Human Potential and Change Processes, by Don Dinkmeyer
and Jon Carlson.. Columbus, Ohio: Merrill, 1973; $8.95.

Author-title indices, compiled by Paul J. Kahn, are now available for the Journal
of Individual Psychology, 1952-1972, vols. 10-28, 31 pages, 553 entries ($3.50);
for Individual Psychology Bulletin, 1940-1951, wvols. 1-9, 6 pages, 158 entries
($1.25); and for International J. of Individual Psychology, 1935-1937, vols. 1-3,
5 pages, 121 entries ($1.00). Order from San Francisco Bay Area Society for Ad-
Terian Psychology, 425 Grant Avenue, Palo Alto, California, 94306.

t
In German: Rudolf Dreikurs, Social Equality (Soziale Gleichwerlegkeit), Ernst
Klett Verlag, Stuttgart. Also, Eric Blumenthal, Ways to Imner Freedom (Wege zur
inneren Freiheit), Rex-Verlag, Munich.

Behavioral Publication News directs attention to two new books which may be of in-
terest to our readers: Children and Their Parents in Brief Yherapy, edited by
Harvey H. Barton and Sybil S. Barten, and School Intervention, vol. 1, edited by
William L. Claiborn and Robert Cohen.

Notes from the Executive Secretary:

1. Compilation of a new Membership Directory is being completed. If your profession
and/or degree listed on your membership application or in the Feb. 1972 Directory
are no longer accurate, please send the correct information to ASAP Executive Sec-
retary, 110 S. Dearborn, Suite 1400, Chicago, I11. 60603.

2. Membership lists, address changes, etc. are in the final stages of revision. If,
for any reason, you have not been added to the mailing 1ist for ASAP publications
(e.g., new ASAP members or those who have notified us of a change of address), you
soon will be. Our apologies for the pains of transition.
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